
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 
 
Andrew Murray 

Deputy Director Rail Performance and 

Operations 

Department for Transport 

33 Horseferry Road 

London 

SW1P 4DR 

 

 

10 September 2013 

 

Dear Andrew, 

 

GRAND CENTRAL RAILWAY Co. Ltd. - PROPOSED SECTION 17 
APPLICATION 
 

Thank you for your response dated 4th September 2013, and for your support 

for the stability that it is seeking to provide. There are a number of issues that 

you raised which I have responded to below. 

 

In paragraph 3 you ask for clarification on the performance arrangements in 

place between Network Rail and Grand Central.  Grand Central has been an 

active participant in industry initiatives to improve performance on the East 

Coast Mainline as a whole, which includes Grand Central’s own services. 

Grand Central will continue to contribute in this manner under the new 

Contract sought here. As a smaller operator, the performance of the ECML 

and of Grand Central’s own services is of vital importance to Grand Central 

and its customers. Therefore, Grand Central firmly intends to deliver a 



performance trajectory in line with that of other operators and the ECML 

Route as a whole. 

 

In paragraph 5 you ask “at what point in, or alongside the TAA process Grand 

Central would propose to give a firm commitment to implement the investment 

proposals”.  The investment proposals will become a commitment at the point 

when the new Contract is approved, with the investments being delivered in 

accordance with an agreed programme. 

 

In your final paragraph you ask for assurances that the investment made by 

Taxpayers in the fleet of New Intercity Express Trains and the CP4 and CP5 

infrastructure enhancements would not be jeopardised by the approval of this 

application.  Grand Central indeed hopes that these investments are not 

jeopardised and does not believe that they will be.   

 

Of course, having had no involvement in the procurement of the IEP fleet of 

Super Express Trains, this project is very much one that the DfT itself has a 

particular understanding of.   

 

With regard to infrastructure enhancements in CP4 and CP5 Grand Central is 

an active industry participant and engages fully in the industry processes 

relating to investments. The main change expected from the CP4 and CP5 

investment is for increased capacity (as outlined in the initial  business cases 

and further statements from the industry), whilst this application only seeks to 

carry forward a popular train service that has been operating successfully for 

a number of years. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Jonathan Cooper 

Head of Contracts 




